
Jeff: 

 

This bill that is being rushed thru has terrible consequences for everyday citizens that are either 

unanticipated or more likely planned by the gun control politicians. Processes such as new gun owner 

and CCW training, holster purchases(where gun must be left to be fit properly), sharing guns at a gun 

club, storing guns at a neighbors house(in his safe while traveling), having guns repaired, transfer 

between buyers and sellers ~50 miles from an FFL dealer(common in Oregon) and willing to family 

members, just to name a few. There are frequent occasions where a NCICS check can take hours and 

NOT minutes. Consider the impact this will have! This CANNOT be allowed to proceed! 

 

Washington states recent passage of a similar bill is just now beginning to be realized as a disaster with 

serious consequences to the common citizen. The so called thrust of 941 is supposedly to keep guns out 

of the hands of criminals. They are already NOT ALLOWED TO ACQUIRE OR HAVE GUNS, if current laws 

were actually being enforced. 

 

Please use whatever facilities you and those patriotic leaders trying to represent us (rather than to be 

politically correct) to prevent this bill from becoming a catastrophe in Oregon. 

 

Respectfully. 

 

R H Simonsen 

Redmond, OR 

 


